

**TILE KILN RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION
AND NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
Minutes of meeting held on 3rd March 2008**

Present: Roy (Chairman), Arthur, Linda, John, Peter, Jan and Claire

- 1) **Apologies:** Adrian and Pat (who will be arriving later)
- 2) **Minutes of the meeting held on 14th January 2008**
These were approved.
- 3) **Matters arising**
There were none.
- 4) **Financial Report**
The balance stands at £909.82. There has been nothing paid for the printing of BEV since May 2005. £40 advertising revenue from various sources and a donation of £10 from Mr. and Mrs. Kerley.
- 5) **BEV**
It was agreed that John Wilks name should be removed from the list of committee members. John Carlo thanked Pat for the work she put in regarding distribution. In the next issue emphasis will be given to the various forms of assistance on offer to the elderly, together with telephone numbers and websites that can be contacted for assistance.
- 6) **Neighbourhood Watch**
Claire suggested this coming Saturday for a Community Speed Watch and those taking part will meet at 10.30.

Peter reported on the re-structuring of the Police in this area. He then mentioned that on the 20th March “bike.tagging” from the mobile Police Office will be at Robiin Way shops/car park the new date is 20th March at the shops.

The next NAP meeting is on 16th March.
- 7) **Website**
Roy read some e-mails from Adrian regarding problems on the estate, mainly regarding thoughtless parking. Adrian had asked that a copy of the Minutes be put on the website – this will be arranged.
- 8) **Date of next meeting**
This will be mainly to discuss the next issue of BEV and was fixed for **Monday, 28th April at Linda’s at 7.30.**

See overleaf

9) **Any other business**

- a) Pat produced literature that had been sent to Anita by mistake and the sender will be informed of Pat's appointment as Secretary.
- b) Arthur reported that a car had apparently driven across grass and on to the car park. This sort of thing will be monitored.
- c) Roy and Peter would like to make arrangements for replacing the wooden post that had been removed in the car park area (it was later discovered that this has apparently been replaced).

The meeting finished at 9.15 p.m. with thanks to Linda for her hospitality.